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|  EDITORIAL

CMA COMES OF AGE

by Richard I. Ford, editor, CMA Newsletter
and director, Museum of Anthropology,
University of Michigan

The Council for Museum Anthropology has
come of age--it has established its presence
within the wider discipline of anthropology.
But now it has reached a point where it must
go beyond its initial goal of tackling prob-
lems defined by its members. Its existence
has.attracted a professional audience from
outside museum employment which expects an-
swers to a range of problems.

At this year's annual meeting, two of
these complicated issues will be addressed.
They were not created by museums of anthro-
pology but their resolution is the respon-
sibility of the Council.

The first concerns the relationship
of museum records, collections, and empioyees
to contract archaeology. Demands for accessi-
bility by persons other than "traditional"
researchers must be met in a sensible ana
equitable manner. At the same time museums
need guidance in making policies about charg-
ing for services and the involvement of their
employees as consultants to firms which may
compete with even the museum itself for con-
tracts. After hearing a report from CMA Presi-
dent Joe Ben Wheat, the assembled membership
will have an ~pportunity to discuss these is-
sues at the meeting.

A second problem has been around for a
number of years--accessibility to anthropolo-
gicai collections by researchers. Perhaps
the most important objection in the past has
been the fragile condition of many objects.
In recognition of the national importance of
this irreplaceable cultural heritage and in
response to an increasing number of requests
for research on these unique collections, the
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EDITORIAL continued

National Science Foundation (NSF) has established a curatorial support pro-
gram for anthropological coltections. Its success, however, requires that
museum curators apply for the funds with the inception of this program. Non-
museum anthropologists will no longer accept collection condition as a reason
for rejection of research requests. Dr. John E. Yellen, director of the an-
thropology program for NSF, will attend the meeting to answer questions about
the new program and the guidelines NSF has established.

Museum anthropologists have sought a greater voice in museum concerns.
The CMA's stature and credibility have created such an opportunity. The new
problems are discomforting and solutions may be disturbing. These are the
consequences of maturity.

Note: Editorial opinions are those of the author and do not necessarily reflect
the official views of the Council for Museun Anthropology. They are printed for
contemplation and debate. Altermative positions are tinvited for publication.



